Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday June 20th.2022
Present: Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.S.Cutts
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)

Apologies: Mr.D.Roper (NCC) Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell
a) Public participation None
b) Police Report  Twenty four incidents had been recorded in April
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that a proposed cycle link on Holt Road to Hellesdon had not received funding. The draft Minerals Plan included excavation adjacent to Spixworth quarry but with access planned via the NDR. Cllr.Holland spoke on the delay to planning applications in the area whilst nutrient neutral measures were considered to avoid excessive pollution of the Wensum and the Broads.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Nothing to report
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe - Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting 
3. Minutes of the meeting on May 16th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the electricity supply had been terminated at the former Council Office and that the cost would be recovered in under a year. £360 had been received for a plot and ashes interment at Blind Lane. The Clerk had reported a washing machine that had been dumped in an NDR drainage lagoon  to NCC. They had acknowledged this but said “We have assessed that the deposit does not currently meet our intervention criteria. We will continue to monitor as part of normal scheduled inspections”. The Council recorded their disgust at this lack of action.

5. Planning No objections were raised to a replacement timber outhouse at 16 Blind Lane or a bi-fold door at the rear of King’s Head House.
6. Goal Nets at Horsham Park It was agreed to purchase two new nets at a cost of approx. £80 +VAT. Cllr.Wilks volunteered to install them.
7. Cemetery Drive Remedial action had been completed by Simons Landscaping Ltd. and the Council decided that the project was now completed.
8. Hedging A request to be able to install hedging on two sides of the land rented from the Council off Blind Lane by Mr.Neil Howe was agreed. Mr.Howe stressed that this would be at his expense and that he would maintain it.
9. Correspondence The Clerk had written to Mr.Benton at the Priory asking for permission to use a small entrance off Church street purely for access to the churchyard for grounds maintenance purposes.
10. Accounts due for payment









J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) & Expenses

£573.13

PLG


Rat Poison for allotments (inc.VAT)
£4.99


T.T.Jones

Annual Safety Inspection (inc.VAT)
£320.02

T.T.Jones

Supply Enclosure Replace (inc.VAT)
£66.00


Wave


Blind Lane Allotments


£232.15


E-ON


Supply Disconnection (inc.VAT)

£158.16

M.Medler

Horsham Park (6 months rent)

£211.00


Npower

Street Light Electricity (inc.VAT)

£90.23

    
Birketts

Legal Advice (inc.VAT)


£720.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report hedging on Norwich Road and by the Beck to NCC. Members were asked to consider a future project to be making Back Street one way due to continuous congestion. Barry Coe would be added to the signatory list for the accounts. Other hedges on Norwich Road and Waterloo Close and a kerb in Waterloo Close needed attention. Additional play equipment for Horsham Park would be a future agenda item.
12. Next meeting July 18th. Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



